

Everyone Welcome at Fleet United Reformed Church

Secretary: Margaret Armes 01252 650994 Email: b.armes@live.com

The United Reformed Church is a union of the Congregational Church in England, Wales and Scotland, the Presbyterian Church of England and the Churches of Christ.

14th January 2024

10am Service led by Revd John Mackerness

Vestry Elder: Margaret Armes
Vestibule Elder: Carol Rayner

Stewards: Glyn & Rita Powell

Organ: Hymnal, summoned by Carol Woods

Reader: Moira Bamfield

Reading: 1Samuel 3:1-10: John1:43-51

Footsteps: Grace Bagshaw & Angela Murray

Flowers: Angela Murray
Coffee: Linda Storey

The 10am Sunday Pulpit – January/February

21st Revd Helen Everard
28th Mrs Anna Crawford
4th Revd Helen Everard
11th Mrs Karen Smith

January Diary Notes

17th Wednesday coffee morning, 10.00 to 11.30am

23rd Bible Study Group, 2pm

30th Monthly Tuesday afternoon service, 2 pm

Dates to Note:

Bible Study meetings resume Tuesday, 23rd January at 2pm. Led by Revd Helen, the group meets monthly, normally on a Tuesday. Contact Helen if you are interested in joining.

Prayer Group meetings resume Thursday, 8th February at 1.30 pm. Again, contact Helen if you would like to join this monthly group.

World Day of Prayer, **Friday 1**st **March**. Morning service at the Church on the Heath and evening service at Fleet Baptist Church (more details nearer the time)

Church AGM, Sunday 3rd March. Followed by Church Meeting and Election of Officers.

Fun Quiz. Saturday, 23rd March. Full details to come. Everyone welcome. Plenty of notice, so start brushing up your special subjects now.

Pilates with Carol restarted on Monday 8th January, 12.15 to 1.15 pm. It may not be too late to join - speak to Carol (carolainsworth@yahoo.co.uk) to ask about joining her fun and friendly classes. Floor- and chair- based exercises suitable for all abilities. Free taster session subject to there being space.

Contributions for inclusion in the **Spring issue of "In Touch"** need to be with Christine by 18th February. Email to christine.gibbons@beech-ride.co.uk.

The Flower Rota for 2024 is displayed on the vestibule notice board. If you would like to donate the flowers, please add your name to any of the vacant Sundays. If you would like more information please speak to Liz McClune or Sandra Smith.